
Lebanon Ski and Sport Club 
General Membership Meeting 

April 11, 2023 
Heisey’s Diner 

 
Approximately 37 members were in attendance. 
President Jack Billmyer called the meeting to order at 7:30pm and welcomed 
everyone. 
 
TREASURER REPORT 
 G. Shutter reported a balance of $4,449.97. On motion of T. Resanovich, 2nd 
by D. Cutcliff, said report was accepted. 
 
SECRETARY REPORT 
 Minutes of the March 14, 2023 meeting as presented by D. Bachman and 
posted on the website were accepted on motion of J. Miller, 2nd by E. Ludwig. 
 
BOARD NOMINATIONS 
 The 2023/2024 Board will remain the same as all positions have agreed to 
continue forward. On motion of D. Clark, 2nd by T. Resanovich, the current board 
was accepted to move into the next term. They are as follows: 
 President………………….Jack Billmyer 
 1st Vice President……..Anne Shutter 
 2nd Vice President…….Dave Cutcliff 
 Programs…………………Christie Adams 
 Treasurer…………………Gordon Shutter 
 Secretary………………….Dianne Bachman 
 Membership…………….Deb Binkley 
 Publication……………….Deb Bemesderfer 
 Social Coordinator……Karen Wampler  
 Past-President………….Heidi Allison 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 Bronx Wanderers at Mt Gretna Saturday, June 17. See Christie Adams if 
interested. 
 Nissley Winery August 5 with music by Josh Square Band. Gates open at 
5:30. A. Shutter will have a table for food. Bring something to share. 



 Atlantic City bus trip Sunday, October 8. $55pp with $15 return in slot play. 
Meet at Target 7:30 am. Return approximately 7:30pm 
 United Way Day of Caring, Saturday, April 22, 9:00am at Root Beer Barrel. 
 Tour de Lebanon Bike Ride, Saturday, June 10. Various distances offered. 
 Proposed ski trips: 
  Whitefish, MT 
  Sun Peaks, BC, Canada 
  Killington, VT 
 
GUEST SPEAKER 
 Brant, an Environmental Education Specialist at the Middle Creek Wildlife 
Management Area, was on hand to speak about what he and his team accomplish 
throughout any given year. On over 6,000 acres, a native and diverse habitat is 
maintained to attract a variety of wildlife, both land and water, but the most 
popular attraction is the snow goose migration occurring in February. Up to 
120,000 waterfowl can be counted on the water but 80,000 was the count this 
year. Before sunrise is when a count is made a few times a week. Hiking trails can 
be found scattered about. He packed a lot of information in his 30 minute 
presentation. A Q & A followed. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:37 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Dianne Bachman, Club Secretary 
 
  


